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November 2005

Dear Fresno County Employees’ Retirement Association Pensioner:

The Fresno County Employees’ Retirement Association (FCERA) will be transferring payment of your monthly retirement benefit from Fifth Third Bank to Bank of New York, effective with the January 31, 2006 payment cycle.  Please note, this transfer does not have any effect on your monthly benefit amount or method of payment.  The following will occur:

· Your monthly retirement benefit will now be processed and mailed by Bank of New York.

· If you currently have your monthly payment deposited directly to your bank account (direct deposit), the funds will continue to be deposited into your account on the last business day of each month.

· If you currently receive a paper check at your home or other address (not directly deposited to your bank), the check will be mailed four business days before the last day of the month.

· You will receive your IRS Form 1099R for calendar year 2005 from Fifth Third Bank and for calendar year 2006 from Bank of New York.

Our goal is to ensure that you experience no disruption in the processing of your pension payment.  Therefore if you currently participate in direct deposit, Bank of New York will send a notification to your bank verifying all payment information prior to your January 31, 2006 pension payment.
In January you will receive a welcoming letter from Bank of New York.  As is currently the process, you may call FCERA at (559) 457-0681 for any questions regarding your monthly benefit or to notify FCERA of any change of address, etc.

We are confident that this move will support our goal to provide you with the best retirement benefit services available.  We thank you in advance for your understanding and consideration as we transfer this process to Bank of New York. 

Sincerely, 

Roberto L. Peña

Retirement Administrator
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